
 

 

Dear Licenceholder 

You are now entering the private property of Addington Raceway / NZMTC who are taking its 

obligations to protect you and our staff during these COVID times very seriously.   Addington Raceway 

will do whatever is required according to the directions by either HRNZ or the Government. 

You are required to follow the “Order and Direction” set out under the rules by HRNZ: 

https://www.hrnz.co.nz/news/hrnzs-orders-and-directions-under-traffic-light-system/ 

You must wear a mask at all times.  Drivers can remove these when on the track but must put it on 

again when in the stables. The only exception is when eating or drinking at the IRT Stables BBQ. 

If you have an exemption from wearing a mask, you must  produce this when requested by the RIB or 

an Addington staff member.  This pass is issued from the Ministry of Health.  Any other documentation 

(ie letter from a doctor) will not be accepted and you will be required to wear a mask immediately or 

leave the premises. 

Where possible you and your staff should exit the racecourse as soon as practicable following the 

conclusion of your horse(s) racing. 

Failure to comply with  an instruction from the RIB, Addington staff or the HRNZ Order and Direction 

will be considered a breach of the Rules Of Harness Racing and may result in consequences associated 

with that breach. 

Do not be that person responsible for putting our industry at risk. 

 

 

 


